
 

 

 
 

Dear Parents/ Guardians,       15/06/2022 

Please read the following letter detailing a new initiative that has been launched    
recently in all school in our locality.  

  
We are an Operation Encompass school. Operation Encompass is an early interven-

tion partnership between local Police and our school, aimed at supporting children who are 
victims of domestic violence and abuse. As a school, we recognise that children’s exposure 
to domestic violence is a traumatic event for them. 
  

Children experiencing domestic abuse are negatively impacted by this exposure. Do-
mestic abuse has been identified as an Adverse Childhood Experience and can lead to emo-
tional, physical and psychological harm. Operation Encompass aims to mitigate this harm by 
enabling the provision of immediate support. This rapid provision of support within the 
school environment means children are better safeguarded against the short, medium and 
long-term effects of domestic abuse. 
  

As an Operation Encompass school, when the police have attended a domestic inci-
dent and one of our pupils is present, they will make contact with the school at the start of 
the next working day to share this information with a member of the school safeguarding 
team. This will allow the school safeguarding team to provide immediate emotional support 
to this child as well as giving the designated teacher greater insight into any wider safe-
guarding concerns. 
  

This information will be treated in strict confidence, like any other category of child 
protection information. It will be processed as per DE Circular 2020/07 ‘Child Protection 
Record Keeping in Schools’ and a note will be made in the child’s child protection file. The 
information received on an Operation Encompass call from the Police will only be shared 
outside of the safeguarding team on a proportionate and need to know basis. All members 
of the safeguarding team will complete online Operation Encompass training, so they are 
able to take these calls. Any staff responsible for answering the phone at school will be 
made aware of Operation Encompass and the need to pass these calls on with urgency to a 
member of the Safeguarding team. 
  
Further information see The Domestic Abuse Information Sharing with Schools etc. Regula-
tions (Northern Ireland) 2022. 
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